



SUBJECT: DSA2 Hull – Community Liaison Meeting

LOCATION: DSA2 Project Office.

DATE: 03/09/24

MEETING NO: 10

PRESENT:

Cllr Margaret Corless – South Hunsley Ward ERYC
Cllr Mike Abraham – North Ferriby Parish Council
Jo Arro
Mike Robson
Mike Young
Claire Allmendinger
David Howlitson – EYRC
Jonathon Tait – EYRC
Jonathan Stubbs – Wykeland (JS)
David Spray – Gleeds (DS)
Julian Bradshaw– TSL (JB)
James Thornton – TSL (JT)
Marc Smith (TSL)

APOLOGIES:

Cllr Mike Thanet – Walton Parish Council
Cllr Paul Hopton – South Hunsley Ward ERYC
Sean Donnelly – Amazon (SD)
Shaun Hodgkin – TSL (SH)
Chris Targowski – Amazon (CT)
Tetra Tech representative
EYRC Planning Representative

	ACTION	OWNER
1.0	<u>Introductions and Apologies</u>	
1.1	Initial introductions were undertaken.	NOTE

- 2.0 Correction to Minutes
- 2.1 Item 2.13 – East riding noted should be North Ferriby calling for discussion NOTE
- 3.0 Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
- 3.1 Mike Thanet does not appear to be receiving the Newsletter. JB agreed to issue electronically to the Clerk JB
- 3.2 It was requested that the area for the Newsletter drop be checked by TSL as it was suggested not all were receiving same. JB confirmed TSL had appointed an external PR to manage same but would check. JB confirmed that TSL were not permitted to issue same onto Social Media JB
- 3.3 TSL narrated through on large screen a presentation prepared for the meeting. Within same updates were given on Sustainability, On Site Batching and benefits of, Geography of Workers engaged on the project, TSL developments on Staff engaged directly by them in region and TSL code of conduct (now briefed out to all). This has been appended to the minutes for reference. NOTE
- 3.4 The previous minutes (Item 2.8) re Winter Coats for North Ferriby Under 15's – MC confirmed that direct discussion with AMZ were ongoing and she confirmed that AMZ were also considering offering support to other local initiatives. NOTE
- 3.5 JT noted that previous attempts to engage with Ron Deering School had not been successful. It was confirmed that Sarah Pashley (Headmistress) was keen to engage with TSL. JT agreed to reach out to her. JT
- 3.6 The previous minutes Item 2.11 Acoustic fence was discussed. Jo Arro asked why the fence is lower in the NE corner. JB confirmed it had been constructed in accordance with the planning approved design. NOTE
- 3.7 MA again presented photographs of Plot D fence and pointed out that the new Acoustic fence being erected had in his opinion similar issues to that. JB reiterated that the photos presented were of the fences in a semi- complete state. Plot D was completed in accord with the approved design and the current on plot Acoustic fence would also be completed to the approved design. JB reiterated that it was unfair to offer criticism on the works before they were complete. NOTE

- 3.8 It was requested that the previous item 2.12 (use of the perimeter road for parking trucks and the likelihood of same) needed to be expanded on further by AMZ and that it be confirmed the details relating to be confirmed in accord with the planning consent for. It was suggested that AMZ should formally present to the residents in the next scheduled meeting (3 months time). SD/CT

Safety, Health & the Environment

- 3.9 JB updated in the meeting that the request made by MC previously for TSL to offer support in cutting back the vegetation along the cycleway running parallel to the northern boundary would be implemented as soon as the necessary permits associated had been obtained from ERYC Highways. JB presented a drawing on screen defining extents of. NOTE
- 3.10 JB noted to all that following initial contact with ERYC Highways representative (re Item 3.9) TSL were commended by the authority on how clean they had kept the roads around the development during their works to date. NOTE
- 3.11 JT gave a briefing to all parties on AQ monitoring within the borough and answered residents questions relating to NOTE
- 3.12 JT confirmed that there was no concern of breach of National Standards for AQ monitoring during the Construction Phase NOTE
- 3.13 It was noted in the meeting that a large cloud of dust was present around the road sweeper in use on site at the time of the meeting. JB agreed to investigate and report back on. JB

4.00 Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting is confirmed to be at 2pm on the 1st October at the TSL site offices ALL